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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 14th MARCH 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	C Gibson 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	C Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	C Gibson 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	C Grant 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	TBA

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay
	No Service 


MORNINGTON MWF MEETING 
Will be held on Monday 8th March, 7.45pm in the Church Lounge.  The speaker will be historian – Merle Van de Klondert.  Any questions please phone Sue 464 0787. 

MOSGIEL NOTICES

Midweek Service, Wednesday 10 March, 2pm in the church.

Harvest Festival, Sunday 14 March.

BOATING AT BRIGHTON 
Due to the unforseen tsunami last weekend the social outing to Brighton is now to be held at 2:00p.m. on Sunday March 2010.  All welcome again. 
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CALLING ALL PETS

On Sunday March 14 at Mornington and later Glenaven, Colin Gibson will be leading a service celebrating our pets. There will be a new pet hymn to sing, a pet story for the children (age 5-85) and you are invited to bring your pet animal, rock or plant or even your pet partner. †‘Does God have pets’? is the title of the sermon. Plan right now to be present at the Big Miaou, but remember to keep your pet under control to make it a happy occasion for every one else’s pet.

CELLISTS OF OTAGO
A cello choir made up of fourteen of Otago’s finest cellists will offer a concert of cello music on Sunday 14 March at 3pm in the Mornington Church. Last year’s concert by this talented and unusual group drew a packed house, and this concert will do so again. The music the cellists and their accompanists will play ranges from classics like Bach, Beethoven, Chopin, Bartok and the great cellist Pablo Casals to arrangements of traditional tunes like Lord of the Dance and the Londonderry Air. A special feature will be new compositions by young Dunedin composer and performer Corwin Newall, whose work has already been played by the New Zealand Symphony Orchestra. But the real highlight will be the playing of the massed cellists: a stunningly beautiful and rich sound. Admission is by programme ($10) and profits will go to the Wesley Village Project—another reason for coming along.
OPEN EDUCATION

The popular Open Education programme returns this month at the usual time (the third Wednesday in the month) and place (Mornington Methodist Church) on Wednesday March 17 at 7.30pm. Richard Egan, former Catholic priest and a Medical School researcher, will be talking about Spirituality in Hospice Care, which is the subject of his doctoral studies. Anyone may attend, and there will be an opportunity for group discussion and a question-answer session.  Richard was recently featured in the Star newspaper: he has talked to hospice patients, family members, staff, chaplains and Maori authorities and his findings are intriguing. Don’t miss this one.

As usual, this session will be preceded by a meal commencing at 6pm catered by our top chef, Judy Russell. Bookings are necessary: phone Colin Gibson (453 6662)) by Monday 15 March. There is a charge of $15 per head for the meal, and $5 for the Open Education meetings.
DEPARTMENT OF THEOLOGY & RELIGION 
University of Otago - Open Lecture
Dr Susan Phillips, Finding 'Direction' in Spiritual Direction
5.10 pmThursday 11th March, Archway 2 Lecture Theatre
INVITATION FROM THE OTAGO UNIVERSITY CENTRE FOR THEOLOGY AND PUBLIC ISSUES

You are invited to join a conversation with the Hon. Bill English MP, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance, on Friday 12 March, 1.10pm – 2pm, at St. Margarets College, 333 Leith Street (behind the clocktower).

Enquiries to Prof. Andrew Bradstock, Ph. 479 8450, E-mail: ctpinz@otago.ac.nz
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DUNEDIN MUSIC SOCIETY 

On Sunday afternoon, 21 March at 2.30pm the Dunedin Musical Society will offer another concert at the Mornington Methodist Church. The programme includes piano duets and songs for baritone, soprano and tenor voices. That popular duo Eli Gray-Smith and Malcolm Gould will return with 5 lively Spanish Dances by Moskowski. Admission $2.
ABOUT PEOPLE

Our thoughts and prayers are with Wesley people recovering form accident or illness:

Merle Dixon has had a fall; John Angell is recovering from pneumonia: Doris Parker is recovering from shingles, and Eva Eaton from a reaction to medication. Our love and thoughts are with them. 

SYNOD SUPERINTENDENT

Stuart is attending the Methodist Church’s Strategy & Stationing Committee meeting in Auckland at present, followed by a Synod Superintendents’ retreat on Monday and Tuesday.

WANTED

An advocate /friend for a middle-aged disabled woman with a moderate intellectual disability. Mileage and a quarterly honorarium are paid. A flexible, interesting job (about 2 hours a month) for a person with good people skills.

Please contact Verity on doak@kol.co.nz or 04 569 2708 in the evening.

[image: image5.wmf]SECURITY REMINDER 
In the last week we have experienced three breaches of security. The lock on the outside shed was forced and an item stolen. The lock on an inside cupboard in the hall was also forced. Some items were also stolen from the kitchen. 

This is to remind you of the need to be mindful of security risks around and within the buildings and to take extra steps if you think valuables could be at risk. 

Please also advise if you encounter any other such incidents. By increasing the level of our awareness and sharing any issues we may be able to counter the problem.

David Kitchingman, Chairperson, Church Property Committee
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY
Sam the Gardner.  Congratulations 90 years on the 10th March. 

Welsey – Join family and friends after Church on Sunday 14th at approximately 12 noon for a Pot Luck Lunch in the Back Hall. 
JUMBLE SALE NEWS
Thank you to all who contributed items and delicious baking to last Saturday’s Jumble Sale. We had a great day, the weather was perfect, a good crowd turned up to spend their money and we raised just over $2000.00 on the day. There are still a few special items to sell on Trade Me which will hopefully cover the costs of the event, leaving us with the money taken on the day as profit.

The success of the day would not have been possible without everyone’s generosity of both goods and helping hands. A special thanks goes to the staff of the Early Learning Centre, who all put in many preparation hours; Christine, Moe and the helpful bunch of students up at Approach for picking up donations from the community and Sarah in the office for all of the work that goes on behind the scene, taking messages, organizing advertising and generally keeping it all on track.

For the couple of pick ups missed, apologies. Your goods will be the foundation of next years even better Jumble Sale, and I will be in touch to arrange collection.

We now have storage space throughout the year, so as you come across items no longer needed and would like them to be picked up, please ring Sarah (466 4600). Drop offs to Wesley House, 15 Wesley Street. Roll on February 2011! 



- Denise Howard

Phil Heatley may be currently licking his wounds on the back benches, but he has one distinction that may afford him consolation.  It is being said he is the first cabinet minister in the MMP era to have resigned in the face of his prime minister’s insistence he need not do so. Mr Heatley committed no sackable offence.  His was, in the eyes of his peers, no more than a misdemeanour, a naivety, a minor error of judgment.  John Key went so far as to call his attempt to charge the cost of a family holiday and a couple of bottles of wine to the taxpayer a “stupid” act by a Minister who should have known better. Yes, indeed.   

But the Whangarei MP was inconsolable, his grief palpable in a public apology that left nothing and nobody out - to the Prime Minister, to his party, to his constituents and to the people of New Zealand.  Totally, totally sorry!

It is, of course, a fashionable thing to do.  The list of celebrities and VIP’s saying sorry is growing exponentially.  Gordon Brown, Kevin Rudd and our own John Key have all said SORRY in a big and representative way for the sins and errors of the past - the export of thousands of unwanted children, the appalling oppression and exploitation of the aborigine people, and breaching the Treaty of Waitangi in its dealing with the 24,000 Te Arawa tribe.  The big apology is in vogue, and leaders in the big democracies, irked by the frequency with which the sins of the fathers continue to haunt the business of contemporary government, may well continue to find a tad of public sorrow and regret carries with it electoral benefits.

But sadly, among the chorus of high profile apologies filling our screens these days, few can claim the same moral high ground.  Let’s not start with Tiger Woods.  There was Rodney perks-buster Hide, Bill not-a-good-look English, Hone I’m-entitled Harawira, Tony I-lashed-out Veitch, just a few who have riveted our attention with shame-faced apologies tendered with lashings of humble pie.  And that was last year, or was it the year before?  Already 2010 is shaping up as a record year for big-time apologies,  none bigger than the world head of Toyota, bowing and grovelling before the US Congressional Committee, imploring forgiveness for making millions of potentially lethal unstoppable missiles - an unthinkable admission, it might once have been said, on behalf o the world’s most reliable car-maker.  Just as big on the NZ scene was Telecom’s 7-million dollar CEO Paul Reynolds, pleading for understanding of his firm’s XT network failings, and pleading for customers to stay loyal.  For weeks Reynolds had spurned the S word - now its slips out easy.  And then of course, when it comes to public humiliation has there ever been a more sorry spectacle than former All Black Robin Brooke apology for his gratuitous groping beside the pool in Fiji? Inevitably, public apologies under duress have a hard struggle for integrity.

I was fascinated by the comment of columnist-mayor Michael Laws in last weekend’s Sunday Star Times.  The normally acerbic Laws might have been expected to feast on the pickings of the Heatley resignation, but instead he rose to praise him.  From an environment where politicians, of all people, are appallingly bad at accepting responsibility for mistakes, blaming departments, systems, and any other mitigating circumstances they can find, Laws says Heatley stands out from the pack. He “accepted he had done wrong.  No equivocation.  No justification.  That took an inner moral compass... Phil Heatley has restored his honour.”

Yes, and at some considerable cost.  Half his lucrative salary, his place in cabinet, demotion to the back benches,  and more than a little derision from  hard-boiled colleagues, all of which is bad medicine for any politician with an eye to his future.

What Laws wouldn’t say, and didn’t, is that Heatley makes no secret of his Baptist affiliation, and the hard decision, one that has puzzled John Key and all the political media no end, would have been taken in a lonely, brutally honest confrontation with his God.   

As it happens Judy and I have been enjoying DVD episodes of John Mortimer’s “Paradise Postponed”, the quirks and quarrels of the family of left-wing liberal Anglican rector Simeon Simcox.  In a move that confounds the family, Simcox names Leslie Titmuss as the sole beneficiary in his will.  Titmuss was born into a working class family, but what he lacked in breeding in class conscious England he made up for in huge ambition, a compelling desire to “make something of himself.”

Ruthless, heartless and driven, Titmuss takes every advantage of the Simcox inheritance, becomes wealthy, successful, and a minister in Maggie Thatcher’s cabinet.  In an unforgettable scene, having driven his wife to an early death, Titmuss sits at breakfast with his young son home from his exclusive boarding school, each at opposite ends of a long banqueting table.  It is time for some well-chosen fatherly advice.  “Son,” he says “never apologise, never, ever.”

True to his own advice, Titmuss faces the greatest crisis of his political career with lies built on lies, and survives.  But by then he is a repulsive character who has alienated family and friends by his insatiable ambition, a hardened shell of a man determined never, ever, to apologise.

On this 3rd Sunday in Lent it is timely to note the difference between apology and repentance. I don’t know the man but I have singled out MP Phil Heatley who appears to understand the difference.  It is a difference of fundamental importance.  Apologies can be so shallow, so stage managed, artificially emotional and tearful.  Repentance takes longer.   It is a turning around.  It gives rise to faith.  And from even one act of genuine repentance, so it is written, there is joy in heaven.

                                                                                   Ken Russell

Lent is not for the faint-hearted

Lent is not for the faint-hearted.

It demands that we, like Thomas,

put our hand into the side of the crucified Christ.

Lent is a journey towards the cross,
a journey of enlightenment:

from wilderness to feast,

from desert to oasis.

It’s an attempt to identify with the powerless

and the suffering in the world.

Lent is a journey.

So at the end of Lent

we should expect to find ourselves

somewhere different from where we started.

Lent can be an opportunity

to explore what is the nature

of the promised Kingdom of God on earth

that we long for;

a time to discern

how we are called to work for it.

No, Lent is not for the faint-hearted!

- Kate McIlhagga from “The Green Heart of the Snowdrop”

PARISH BULLETIN
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